	
	To the Prime Minister of Ukraine

M. Ya.Azarov


Concerning the work of

Interagency Working Group
Dear Mr. Azarov!

Pursuant to your instructions from 04.04.2013 № 12260/1/1-13, May 30, 2013 a Third UNECE International Workshop on Trade Facilitation "Trade Facilitation in Ukraine. The "Single Window - local solution" in Odessa. Achievements and New Challenges ", was held in the framework of the XII Transport Week in Odessa.
During the seminar the Ninth meeting of the Interagency working and expert groups on the implementation of technology "Single Window - Local solution" in the area of Southern customs and ports of Odessa region.

Participants noted that the facilitation of international trade plays an important role in the economic policy of Ukraine, in the context of the country's integration into the larger European markets in order to increase competitiveness and transit potential of Ukraine.

Participants also acknowledged the effective recommendation of the Second International UNECE Seminar on trade facilitation, which took place on May 30, 2012 in Odessa, and noted that significant progress in the implementation of "Single Window - Local solution".

Reference: founded in 2011 an Interagency Working Group on the implementation of the technology "Single Window - Local solution" has already held nine working sessions, in the port of Odessa is successfully carried out work on the implementation of the Integrated Information System of the port community.

At the same time the participants emphasized their interest in continuing work on the development of this project (UNECE Recommendations of the seminar included).

Dear Mrr. Azarov, let me express my gratitude for the personal support of the pilot project on implementation of technology "Single Window - Local solution" in Ukraine, as well as appreciate the participation of the Ministry of Revenues and Duties of Ukraine and the Ministry of Infrastructure of Ukraine in its implementation. 

We would like to inform You also that up to 01.08.2013 of a consolidated report on the implementation of the project during 2012 – 2013 will be prepared and sent to the Head of the Government

Appendix: said at 7 l.

Sincerely,

President of ICC Ukraine,

Deputy Chairman of the

Interagency Working Group 




Volodymyr Shchelkunov
Exec. T. Makarycheva
t. 361-37-31, 050 392 3948
